
                                       Bruce Beach Cottagers’ Association
                                  Minutes for the Annual General Meeting
                                                                   DRAFT
Date:         Saturday, July 30, 2016
Location:  Bruce Beach Club House
1.0 Welcome and Introduction of Guest Speakers – (David Grant)
David Grant, President of the Bruce Beach Cottagers’ Association (BBCA) welcomed all the members in attendance. David thanked the BBCA Councillors for their contribution in ensuring the Board is aware of any initiatives and concerns in their area.  He introduced the Board of Directors and thanked them for the commitment to the BBCA. 
Mayor Twolan was unable to attend the meeting due to personal issues. David introduced Emily Martin, Environmental Projects Coordinator at PRWIN. She has recently replaced Adrian Mason. She made an excellent presentation to the BBCA members highlighting the PRIWN achievement of planting 250,000 trees. Huron Kinloss is 90% agriculture and the runoff from the fields has put nutrients and phosphates into Lake Huron that feed the algae and feed the growth of invasive plants on the beach. The trees PRWIN has planted along the Pine River filters the water from the fields and stabilizes the banks. 
PRWIN is now working with farmers to set up sloughs to hold water from the fields and are building cattle crossing over the river to prevent cattle from polluting the water. They are also building burns to slow the flow of water. With all these initiatives the goal is to have clean water and a good eco system. Also the farmers will keep the rich top soil from eroding from the fields. Emily thanked the membership for their continued support and their financial commitment.
2.0 In Memoriam – (Barb Strain)  
3.0 Report of the Treasurer – (Melanie Clark)

Melanie distributed the current Income Statement which included 2015 Actual and 2016 Budget and Forecasted Actual Expenses. (See attachment 1). There are 16 cottages with fees outstanding, this information has been given to the Councillors in each area for collection. Melanie indicated 2015 yearend balance was a surplus of $1,613.08.  She noted the increased 2016 expenses for office supplies and David Tiernan and Peter Newson share the responsibility of the Annual Yearbook and share the honoraria.
Melanie made the motion to approve the 2016 Budget.       Motion 01-30-07-16 to approve the 2016 budget, moved by Melanie Clark and seconded by Janice Gibson          Carried
4.0 Approval 2015 Annual General Meeting Minutes – (Susan Davidson)
The minutes of the last Annual General Meeting August 1, 2015 were distributed with the 2016 Yearbook and at this 2016 AGM meeting.           Motion 02-30-07-16 Susan Davidson presented a motion that the minutes be approved, Martin Van Dam seconded the motion.             Carried
5.0 Executive Reports
5.1   Presidents – (David Grant)
David thanked McCosh Grove and the Golf Club for giving us the use of the Clubhouse and grounds for the BBCA meeting and BBQ.
David is a member of the Huron Kinloss Safety Committee. Other members are OPP, the Fire Department, Bylaw enforcement, the Beach Associations, Lions Club etc. They meet to discuss safety issues in the community. A major cost for the township is the services of the OPP. David asked the BBCA members to only call 911 in a serious emergency. But for bylaw issues, animal control and lake issues etc.to call 211 and your call will be directed to the appropriate department. 

There have been several serious accidents on Lake Range Road at Concession 8 and 10. The stop signs are different at all concession intersections. Also some stops signs are blocked by vegetation. David will bring this to the attention of the Safety Committee.
Signs will be installed between the 4th concession and the 12th reminding drivers and bikers to share the road. 

David has been working with a group who are updating the Official Municipal Plan. They have decided to remover 40-50 urban building lots from the plan. There are no changes to the plan from Lake Range Road to the lake.

David updated the meeting on the Nuclear Advisory Committee. There are still 9 communities being considered for the high level waste. It will be several years before a decision is made. Seismic testing continues in the north expected to move to this area next year. On October 04, 2016 a Radiation Specialist will be making a presentation in Ripley. 
There is a fire ban in Huron Kinloss including all outdoor fires. Please ensure all renters are advised.

David thanked Bruce McKelvey for his leadership through the Presidency and Past President and Ross Klopp and Peter Newson for their work on Communications. He also gave a special thanks to the Pottier family for their contribution to the BBQ.
5.2   Vice Presidents – (Brian MacEachern)
All tickets for the BBQ were sold 1 week prior to the event with 511 people attending, therefore, tickets will not be available at the door. He thanked Anne Pottier, Heather McGregor-Brown and Donna Tiernan for their hard work in organizing the BBQ.   Also a special thanks to Jim Grobowsky (Dairy Queen) for the donation of the Dilly Bars and to Karen Gaudino the donation of the Creemore beer. There will be live entertainment with the Advanced Mid Life Crises Band and children’s activities organized by Bruce McKelvey.
Brian gave an updated to the BBCA membership of a meeting with Mike Fair, Director of Community Services and several other BBCA executives. The condition of the beach with popular trees, willow trees and invasive species was discussed, highlighting over the past 6-7 years our inability to walk the beach. 

Brian committed to start a process to get approval from Saugeen Valley Conservation Authority and Lake Huron Centre for Coastal Conservation to allow under the supervision of the Huron Kinloss Township to use approved mechanical devices to remove the popular trees, willow trees and invasive species (not the beach grass) from Bruce Beach. 
Motion 03-30-07-16     Ross Klopp presented a motion that the Bruce Beach Cottagers Association Executive approach the Township regarding the trees and other invasive vegetation that are preventing cottagers and other local citizens and users from transiting the beach. Traditional recreation use has been greatly restricted and there are significant safety issues arising from trees and their exposed roots, which cause tripping and other injuries and are a hazards along the shoreline. We request that Huron Kinloss in their capacity as managers of the Crown Land portion of the beach develop and execute an appropriate plan of vegetation removal (not including beach grass) that will reopen this area to its safe traditional use. Ken Taylor seconded the motion         Carried
5.3   Communications Director – (Ross Klopp, Chris Davidson) 
Ross reported having over 500 email contacts and an addition 35 non-residents who want to stay in contact with Bruce Beach. If a BBCA member has not paid their dues for several years, their name is removed from the email list. Ross recommended members send him their home address and cell numbers as the police will contact him should they need to connect with a member
Chris who is responsible for the BBCA website was unable to attend the meeting. 
Doug Dunlop presented a Motion 04-30-07-16 to remove the current official website www.bruce-beach.com and replace it with his website www.brucebeach.com . The motion was not seconded.    David agreed that the BBCA Executive would review both websites.  
5.4   Yearbook Coordinator – (Peter Newson, David Tiernan) 
David and Peter are jointly responsible for creating and distributing the annual Yearbook. David does the creative and Peter keeps track of all the data. David asked that everyone send him new pictures for each event. Peter can now include as many cell and land line numbers as members need and will publish them in next years’ Yearbook
5.5   Golf Club – (Jim Pennington, Jim Cass) 
The new benches have been donated by cottagers and are all installed. The course continues to be improved each year. Much thanks to the growing members, volunteers and donators to the golf club. A special thanks to David Johnson for working on the greens. 
5.6   Junior Golf Competition – (Jim and Deb Cass) 
This is the second year for this competition.  Parents were encouraged to have the children attend with any skill level.
5.7   Games Day – (Mike Buchanan) 
Games Day last year was Saturday August 8th and this year July 23rd at the Church Grounds. There were over 60 participants ranging in age from two to twelve with many family and friends watching. Fun was had by all
5.8   Church Committee – (Barb Strain) 
The church continues after more than a century to worship in the Touts Grove at 4 p.m. Sundays. The service is lead by local and Bruce Beach ministers and offers a wide range of music in the service.  Donations have been made to PRWIN, the Kincardine Hospital and Knox College. 
5.9 Sports Day – (Mike Buchanan)
Mike Buchanan is now responsible for the Sports Day. This year was a very successful sports day with 50 children attending.  A special thanks to all the volunteers.
5.10  Bruce Beach Tennis Tournament – (Brian Hughes) 

This is the second year for this event on Saturday July 16, 2016 and was very successful. 16 team of men and women participated.
6.0 Nomination of Vice President (Bruce McKelvey) – Motion 03-01-08-15 Bruce McKelvey, Past President made a motion to elect Brian MacEachern as President for two years, Susan Davidson as Vice President for two year and Kathy Bentley as Secretary for two years the motion was seconded by David Tiernan.       Carried   David asked for volunteers for the position of Treasurer.
7.0 Other Business – (Jim Pennington, John Sedgewick, Cam Spooner)
Jim talked about the great music educational sessions to learn to play different instruments. And reminded everyone the concerts in Victoria Park on weekdays and evenings.
John is travelling for 3 weeks and would like to rent his cottage from August 3rd to the 20th.
Cam inquired about the installation by Hurontel of fiber optics for the 8th concession to the 6th concession. This area is privately owned. This will be brought forward by the BBCA Executive to the Grove Associations who are the landowners and hopefully all of them would go ahead. Susan Davidson contacted Hurontel to discuss the status of the fiber in this area. They do not have fiber available.
